Commissioner Gardner, Commissioner Carpenter, Commissioner Hooks, Commissioner West, Commissioner Hooks, Commissioner, Galloway, Harry Lorello, Susan McCullen, Susan Edmundson, Ann White, Michael Milam, Eric Faust, Gary Pittman, and Cathy Nichols were all present for the meeting. Commissioner Carpenter opened the meeting in the absence of Mayor Hooks, and Commission Gardner led with prayer and then the Pledge of Allegiance.

Susan McCullen reported that she had been to BB & T and found out the balances in the 3 accounts there and will be closing them out. Service fees are being charged on the accounts and one account has an amount owing on it. The signature cards have now been changed out of the Town's name.

The Local Government has entered into a contract with Anthony & Tabb, PA with Gary Pittman, Accountant. Gary will have to meet deadlines in order to be paid.

Performance Auto to be paid for new police vehicle and budget amendment made. Debt Service Budget Amendment has been made also. The contract with Envirolink is in the works. Right now, we must use Envirolink for collection and billing. We just need to work out the details of the contract. We do not want to go month by month paying them, we want a contract. The next Town reading will be done on the 19<sup>th</sup> of May and Envirolink will be doing the billing for May.

Ann White and Gary Pittman will be drafting the initial budget. This budget will be presented to the Local Government on June 1<sup>st</sup>. On June 14<sup>th</sup>, the LGC will be remote. Susan and someone from her staff will be here. The LGC will want to hear the citizen's input.

There being no further business with the public, we went into closed session.